
Sacramento Nisei Bowling Association 
General Meeting Minutes – August 22, 2019 

Meeting Attendees:  
 
Bill Kitagawa, Diane Fujii, Jeannie Contreras, Tony Contreras, Chuck King, David Saika, Susan Saika, 
Stan Yamasaki, Grace Yamasaki, Alex Wong, Lanny Matsuda, Helen Fong, Cari Uda, Bill Fung, 
Sharon Tsushima-Fung, Carolyn Horikawa, Joy Mokthephathai, Gladys Kawaye, Herb Martin, Mel 
Muranaka, Mike Tanaka, May Sease, Karen Nakao 

Meeting Highlights: 
 

 Rick Goishi called the meeting to order at 7:19 p.m. 
 Approval of Meeting Minutes –  

o Grace Yamasaki made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Diane Fujii 
 Approval of Treasurer Reports –  

o Karen Nakao questioned the donation made by “Okamoto”.  Different amounts shown on 
the Treasurer Reports (Quarterly and Fiscal Yearly).  One report showed the amount as 
$25.00, and the other report showed the amount as $50.00.  May Sease stated that Jean 
Okamoto made a $25.00 donation at each tournament.  The amount should be $50.00 on 
both reports. 

o Diane Fujii made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Grace Yamasaki 
 Old Business: 

o SNBA Banquet 
 Mel Muranaka gave May Sease his receipts tonight. 

 New Business: 
o Voted in Non-Nisei bowler to various leagues 
o Karen Nakao handed out and explained the Start of League Secretary packets 
o Sr. No-Tap Tournament 

 2019 Sr. No-Tap Tournament will be held at Land Park Lanes, November 9 – 10, 
2019. 

 Mike stated that lineage was increased by $0.25.  Entry fee was increased by $2.00 
this year, to $17.00.  Adjustments were made to the prize fund and expenses. 

o 2020 SNBA Tournament is scheduled for February 8 – 9, 2020, at Fireside Lanes. 
o SNBA Account Balances – David Saika stated that we may need to do something to 

increase our account balances.  Suggested maybe increasing tournament expenses (entry 
fee) or sell raffle tickets, due to the SNBA losing a great deal of money on the SNBA 
Banquet. 

o Mel Muranaka asked if the prize fund for the Sr. No-Tap Tournament could be decreased. 
o It was suggested that the SNBA take 10% from the Money Tree and pots during the SNBA 

Tournament.  No changes will be made to payouts for the Sr. No-Tap Tournament. 
o The SNBA account balances will be re-visited at the next SNBA meeting. 
o Mel Muranaka brought up Article 3 – Eligibility & Membership.  If he would like to 

propose making a change, he will submit his requested change before the next General 
Meeting (in October). 

 Open Discussion: 
o Next meeting – October 17, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. 

 Adjournment 

o Grace Yamasaki made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Diane Fujii  

 
 


